
 

 

 

 

 

Appointment to the Downtown Sudbury 
Business Improvement Area (BIA) Board 
of Management – June 2022 

 

 

 

Report Summary 

 

This report provides a recommendation regarding an appointment to the Downtown Sudbury Business 
Improvement Area (BIA) Board of Management for the remainder of the term 2019-2022. 

 

Resolution 

 

THAT the City of Greater Sudbury appoints Councillor Cormier to the Downtown Sudbury Business 
Improvement Area (BIA) Board of Management for the remainder of the term 2019-2022. 

 

Relationship to the Strategic Plan, Health Impact Assessment and Community 
Energy & Emissions Plan (CEEP) 
 
This report refers to operational mattes and has no direct connection to the Community Energy and 
Emissions Plan (CEEP). 
 

Financial Implications 
 
There are no financial implications associated with this report. 
 

Background 
 
City Council appointed Councillor McCausland to the Board of Management for the Downtown Sudbury 
Business Improvement Area (“BIA”).  The By-law which established the BIA permits the appointment of two 
(2) members of Council to the Board.  
 
The Downtown Sudbury BIA Board of Management is recommending that Councillor Cormier be appointed 
to fill the vacancy for the remainder of the term 2019-2022 (see attached letter).  Councillor Cormier has 
agreed to be appointed to the Board for the remainder of the term. 
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Clerk's Services 

Recommended by: General Manager of 
Corporate Services 



 

Selection 
 
In the event that any other member of Council also wish to be appointed to the Board, the selection is to be 
conducted in accordance with Article 29.07 of the Procedure By-law.   
 

Resources Cited 
 
City of Greater Sudbury Procedure By-law 2019-50: https://www.greatersudbury.ca/city-hall/by-laws/   
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